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Dear Colleague,


Come to Parliament on January 22: Lobby MPs and provide evidence to support amendments to the Bill


Government has introduced a new Housing and Regeneration Bill. This provides an opportunity to secure changes to the local authority housing finance regime to enable councils to improve all existing, build new and maintain all council housing as first class housing for years to come.


It also provides opportunities for those opposed to a first class council (public) housing sector who seek to means test ‘low cost rented housing’, give predatory landlords opportunities to buy council estates, transfer key decisions from Ministers to new quangos and break up the national HRA – without putting in place guarantees for all councils.


Your support is needed to make sure we get the right result!


The House of Commons Council Housing group is holding a new inquiry to collect evidence to support amendments to the Bill. The group asks organisations to send in written evidence and apply for a timeslot on January 22 to provide oral evidence and answer questions.


We also want tenants, trade unionists and councillors to lobby their constituency MPs on the day and show government Ministers the breadth and depth of support for investment in council housing.


Enclosed is the new Defend Council Housing newspaper. This advertises the event, describes key parts of the Bill and the changes we plan to introduce as amendments.


Time is obviously short. Government wants to rush this Bill through early in the new year. Please consider the following suggestions and make plans before Christmas to provide evidence and bring a delegation down to Parliament on January 22.


What you can do


Co-ordinate a joint submission of evidence to the MP’s enquiry from local tenants, trade unionists and councillors


Come to Parliament on January 22, 2008 


Ask your MP to sign EDM 368, meet you at Parliament on January 22 and join the Commons Council Housing group


Pass the DCH model motion and adopt the campaign’s five demands for ‘Fourth Option’ (see front page)


Get your organisation to affiliate and donate to DCH and distribute campaign material as widely as possible


Order more copies of this broadsheet and distribute to tenants, trade unions and councillors in your area





Yours sincerely,


�		�


Alan Walter				Austin Mitchell MP�chair. Defend Council Housing	chair. House of Commons Council Housing group
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